
 

 

 

Chisholm Community Group 
CCG General Meeting 
Tuesday 26th September 2019 
7.00pm – Staff Room 
 

 

2019 Executive Committee:  
President – Amy Hague 
Vice president – Sarah Kitching 

   Secretary – Andrea Deters  
Assistant Secretary – Sheila Lowe-Bradford  

   Treasurer – Catherine Ashton  
Assistant Treasurer – Melinda Nagle 

   Event Coordinator – Sarah Kitching  
    Assistant events Coordinator – Bec Monaghan  
   Social Media – Amy Hague 
 
 
Principal:  Michael Mifsud  
Assistant Principal: Andrew Emanuel  

 

Attendees: Michael Mifsud, Andrew Emmanuel, Amy Hague, Mel Nagle, Sheila Lowe Bradford, , 
Catherine Ashton, Sarah Kitching & Andrea Deters. 
 

1. Opening Prayer – Andrew Emmanuel ‘Values’ 
 

2. Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting – 13th August 2019 
Moved by Amy Hague, Seconded by Sarah Kitching 
 
“That the minutes of the meeting of the Chisholm Community Group General Meeting held 
on Tuesday 13th August 2019 be adopted as a true and correct record.” 
 

3.  Principals Report – Michael Mifsud 

• Year 3 and Year 6 have been working with the Bede Polding students as part of their 
PBL. 

• The student leaders recently attended the Bede Polding Year 12 farewell.  

• Michael and Andrew attended the Bede Polding musical. They enjoyed the music and 
performances and enjoyed seeing some of the previous Chisholm students 
performing.  

• Grandparents day was enjoyed by all. 

• Chisholm’s got talent was a success and a lovely celebration.  

• The year 5 and year 6 refurbishments are happening at present. They will be finished 
next term. Year 5 are currently working out of the MPA.  

• A site meeting occurred for the office refurbishment today. The space has been 
emptied. It is expected to be finished this December.  

• Next term we have an ignite day for Naidoc activities. 

• The colour-a-thon and pilgrimage will also go ahead next term.  

• The end of year Carols event will include St Matthews and Bede Polding.  

• Children are wearing the new summer uniform skorts 

MINUTES 



 

 

4. Summer Uniform 
Girls have been wearing the summer uniform. Next year the school will explore the option of 
the boys wearing shirts that can be worn out over the shorts rather than having to be tucked 
in.  
 

5. Big project  
Fourteen responses were received from the school community regarding the big project 
ideas. 
The group agreed to go ahead with the storybook space and the long jump. These works will 
commence in February 2020.   

 
6. Father’s day 

Father’s day celebrations were a success. The breakfast was enjoyed by many. There were 
some wonderful helpers that came along to help on the day. The stall went well.  
  

7. Colour-A-thon 
The colour-a-thon will be held the 15th November. Parents and teachers will run the event. A 
meeting with the teachers was held. The teachers are vey excited about the event.  
Andrew advised there will be a series of fun colour related activities in the morning run by the 
teachers.  
Sandra is co-ordinating hot dogs and an ice block for lunch. The colour-a-thon will follow 
lunch.  
The children will run the obstacle course and through the colour stations in their grades. 
Music will play whilst the children are running through the course. An everybody together 
dance will be held at the end with a final colour throw.  
The CCG will organise each of the colour-stations. KSTP, Bligh Park Dental and Windsor 
Toyota have all agreed to be sponsors so far.  
The group discussed providing t-shirts and sunglasses. The cost of these will be covered by 
the school and will be given to the families.  
As incentive and reward, each grade that raises target amounts of money will have a prize of 
a pizza party, games afternoon and jumping castle. Last year the jumping castle was 
donated, we will see if we can get a jumping castle donated again this year for the winning 
grades. Other prizes will be offered for lesser target amounts.  
The colour stations will be themed in conjunction with the sponsors. We will look at what is in 
the sports shed that we may be able to utilise. 
Amy will follow up with the other sponsors form the fair last year to see if they are interested 
in sponsoring again. 
Andrew advised a note went home today flagging the colour-a-thon and advising of a 
student design competition for the cover of the sponsor card. Another meeting will be held 
with the teachers week 1 next term.  

 
8. Trivia Night –  

The trivia night was a great night. Michael won the Penrith Panthers Jersey but will donate it 
back to the school for raffling or auctioning at a future event.  
There were approximately 50 attendees. A huge amount of prizes were donated.  
Everyone who attended commented how enjoyable and how much fun it was. The group 
plans to run the event again next year.  
 

9. Twilight Fair 2020 
Only 1 person responded to our expressions of interest for a 2020 fair planning committee. 
Based on the lack of interest and commitment the fair will be cancelled for next year.  
 

 



 

 

 
 

10. Update of Constitution and CCG Committee roles document. 
The executive committee will meet to discuss an update of the constitution and the CCG 
Committee roles document.  
 

11. General Business 
A Cyber safety talk will be held next term.  

 
12. Next meeting –  

Tuesday 5th November 7pm. 
 

13. Close of Meeting 8.40pm 


